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Brian Scovill, P.E. Installed as Kansas Society of Professional Engineers President 

TOPEKA, KS- The Kansas Society of Professional Engineers is announcing Brian Scovill, P.E is 

serving as president of the organization, effective July 1. Mr. Scovill is the City Engineer for the 

City of Leawood. Mr. Scovill succeeds Jessica Rhein, P.E., who served as president of the society 

since July 2019.  

Mr. Scovill has twenty years of experience working in the public sector, including time with 
Missouri Department of Transportation, Platte County and the City of Overland Park before 
taking his post at the City of Leawood. Scovill graduated from Oklahoma State University with a 
B.S. in Civil Engineering, followed by earning a Master’s in Civil Engineering and a Certification in 
Public Management from the University of Kansas.  

Scovill, a member of the Kansas Society of Professional Engineers (KSPE) since 2008, served 

multiple roles in his local chapter before joining the Board of Directors. During the society’s 

virtual conference held in June, Scovill provided an incoming president address, outlining his 

vision for the society that includes building membership growth and communicating its value to 

licensed Professional Engineers, as well as emphasizing KSPE’s advocacy work in Topeka.  

“It is my privilege to help lead this organization,” Scovill told members during the event. “We are 
not in this profession for fame and glory. Licensed Professional Engineers protect our society and 
the public welfare.”  

The Kansas Society of Professional Engineers, or KSPE, is a 501(c)(6) non-profit organization 
representing licensed Professional Engineers in Kansas. Formed in 1910, KSPE promotes the 
protection of the public health, safety and welfare through the ethical and competent practice of 
engineering. 


